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 PSU, AZ Class of 1962 Newsletter - 2017 
Custer, South Dakota 

Dear Brothers, 

 Greetings from the beautiful Black Hills of South Dakota. This was the summer of lots of 

smokey days. There were/are lots of forest fires in the states to the west of us, and when the wind 

was from the west it would be thick enough to smell the smoke for days. 

 Betty Lou and I were planning a Road Scholar trip in Oregon and the Redwoods in 

Northern California Sept 8-17, with 2 of my brothers and wives. But, on Sept. 5, the trip was 

cancelled because of all the fires in Oregon. Now we have to plan another RS trip. We had also 

planned to visit with Jack Patrizio in Portland, Oregon after our RS trip, (that was today), but we 

also cancelled that event. I was looking forward to visiting with Jack. Maybe next year. 

  We spent a week in July on the Oregon coast at the Cannon Beach Christian Conference 

Center. We do that annually and on the way out would visit our son and his family at Washington 

State in Pullman, WA. But this year our son Mike had just moved to Fargo, ND, where he 

became the Dean of the School of Engineering. at ND State University. Fargo is on the border of 

ND & MN, along the Red River that flows north into Hudson Bay. It is the largest metropolitan 

area in ND and an excellent place to go bicyling, which I did every day when we visited in Aug. 

 Our daughter, Julie and her family also moved from HA to Fort Sam Huston, near San 

Antonio, TX. She will be the Chief Medical Officer in that Region of the US Army. That is 

where the Alamo is. We plan to visit them over Christmas and then fly with her family to 

Arequipa, Peru, the day after Christmas. 

 Our deceased, daughter Amy's family, who are missionaries in Arequipa, Peru, will be 

receiving a lot of visitors after Christmas. With 2 children still at home Allen felt like he needed 

a helper to manage his home and his responsibilities as a missionary. A Canadian single lady 

missionary who was a friend of Amy and Allen for some years, and Allen are going to be married 

on Dec. 29. So Amy's, Allen's and Mary Beth's families are all flying to Peru for the wedding. 

 I continue my job as a tour guide in the Black Hills. The big event as usual will be the 

buffalo roundup and craft show Sept 28-30. That and the annual VolksMarch to the top of the 

arm of Crazy Horse Monument, that same weekend are two activities that bring people from all 

over the world to rhe Black Hills. Betty Lou and I would be glad to welcome any AZ Class of 62 

families to come and participate.  We have 2 spare bed rooms waiting for any guests. 

 On Aug. 21, Betty Lou and I took 2 pairs of dark sun glasses and 1 welder's helmet and 

drove 2 hours south, past Crawford, Nebraska to be part of the total solar ecilpse. We were only 6 

miles north of the center of the eclipse. We arrived 10 minutes before the eclipse began, and 

parked on the side of a little entrance to a  large round hay bales storage yard. We spent the 

event, entirely alone. Sometimes living in a low population areas has an advandage. 

 Last Christmas while we were in Hawaii, Dick Criley and I spent an afternoon visiting 

around some of the places that Dick had spent a lot of his life at. It was  a very educational 

experience.With no more family in HI, I don't know when we will be back there. I want to say 

“thank you” to Dick for continuing this newsletter. You have been the glue that has held the AZ 

Class of 1962, together. 

  

Fraternally, 

Dick Kessler 

25240 Ridge View Road 

Custer, SD 57730                                          dbkessle@gwtc.net   605-673-2455 (Home land line) 

mailto:dbkessle@gwtc.net
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Kessler photos 

 
Betty Lou at solar eclipse site 

 
Solar eclipse, August 21, 2017    photo by Dick Kessler 
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Morrill Chapter News 
October, 2017 

 West Chester, PA    

Dear Brothers and Friends, 

   The past year has not been a particularly eventful one for us; no world travel or winning the 

lottery, however, we were not inflicted by a health crisis or other tragedy, for which we are 

thankful. We did enjoy some shorter excursions including  a day trip to Annapolis by bus, where 

we toured the city, stopping at several points of interest and took a cruise around the harbor past 

the Naval Academy and other landmarks. We enjoyed the waterfront area and dined at a popular 

restaurant near the water. It was a nice day without the responsibility of driving or the hassle of 

parking. 

   In September we attended the annual reunion of the people I worked with in Pennsylvania  

many years ago, held at Altoona. The program included the Horseshoe Curve & Visitors' Center 

and the Railroad Museum down town. The fabrication and repair shop in nearby Hollidaysburg 

was the largest one in the world in the 1800s and early 1900s. They had a video showing some  

history of the facility and the work done there. It is incredible, the amount of  track,  trains and 

equipment  produced  by about 4000 workers.  We went on to Clearfield for a family visit before 

returning home. 

   Jane does some writing and gardening, mostly flowers. Frank still does some fishing, hunting 

and bee keeping. He sees well, doesn't hear as well as we would like, but can get out on the road 

and burn gasoline with his F-250. for which he is thankful. We both  do some volunteer work for 

our churches and generally keep busy. In August we had dinner with Brothers Holm and Rothe 

and wives Kathie and Linda at a vintage restaurant in  Phoenixville. We had not seen each other 

for a few years, so it was nice to get together. 

   Our grandson, Matthew, is a senior in high school and plays on the football team and helps 

grandma and grandpa occasionally. 

   We have Ag Progress Days on our schedule for next year, Aug. 14 to 16, especially the 16th 

and 17th for a reunion in the State College area. We hope to see many of you there, 

We wish you all a healthy, happy and interesting year. 

For the Glory, 

 

Frank and Jane.  

    

2017 AZ newsletter       September 14, 2017 

In reference to Brother Criley’s request info on August 16 Ag Progress Day meeting, we are have put the 

day on our calendar, Subject to sufficient interest from the class members. I look forward to Brother 

Resides input. 

The past year has been an improvement over the previous year since Aneita is driving to her own 

destinations. 

I have been an observer of local forms of government and political groups. Since we are downsizing, I 

have been attending local planning, zoning, township supervisor, and municipal meetings. I can 

appreciate the difficulty that the local officials have in making decisions that affect the local community. 

I also have been attending some World Affairs, Tea Party Patriots, and state political meetings.  
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My gardening activities have yielded a poor return on time invested. My spring plantings had difficulty 

germinating, I have not determined why. Pea, string bean and sweet corn were attraction for “varmints” 

Melons, cucumbers, cabbage were subject to fungus infections. Flowering plants also had their 

difficulties. Thus I will chalk up these events to my exercise program. 

Another learning experience was observing the plant growth on 16 acres of land that was producing 

corn and soybeans for years under a no till program. I identified 18 different weed species the first year 

out of crop production. Mares tail appeared to have been planted mechanically. Foxtail and ragweed 

appeared on different soil structures.  This past growing season had a healthy growth of dandelion, 

followed by foxtail, mares tail, wild carrot, ragweed, and red clover plus an assortment on other species. 

The main campus had an assortment of news events that many have commented on. My PSU activities 

were centered on an Ag science course, taught by a VP of Giorgio who was working in mushroom 

production and presently a security risk analysis course taught by an oriental instructor. I probably learn 

much needed computer info since leaving the angel platform and moving to canvass for classroom 

instruction is the ongoing PSU change in instruction Lionpath is the student platform for campus activity.  

The national events seem to center around weather and political events. The last two hurricanes have 

been most reported events that I have seen the media use from 12 to12. I hope our prayers will go out 

to all the people affected. Some local groups have been organizing to help. The cost of travelling and 

moving materials has slowed local assistance. I have met quite a few people that will not discuss 

anything that relates to their political views.. Opioid addiction is reaching critical levels. Our local Sherriff 

claims nearly fifty percent of county addictions developed from prescription usage.  

I am looking forward to the programing for next August. 

Fraternally,  

Karroll    
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           9/26/2017 

Dear Brothers: 

 

Up until recently, this has been a fairly quiet year for me with little 

travel and only the usual activities, shows, and various birthday celebra-

tions to break up the monotony of living in paradise.  

From early on this year, I’ve been part of an organizing team for a 

conference to be held in Hawaii next summer. My role has been planning 

the pre-conference tour and identifying speakers from Hawaii for the 

conference.   Only this summer did I learn that the dates of the meeting 

coincide with my American Society for Horticultural Science meeting in  

Washington, DC.  Bummer, as I’d planned to go back East for that, visit my 

old hometown & see classmates and a few other friends. So maybe I’ll 

target the August get-together Frank has proposed. 

This year’s ASHS meeting was held at a nice touristy hotel near Kona, 

Hawaii. I had four presentations (2 oral, 2 posters).  I spent a chunk of spring 

and summer getting those ready and all went well. Yeah, I’m retired. 

Another time-consumer was doing translations from Latin to English 

of plumeria species descriptions.  My graduate student is working on DNA 

fingerprinting of the species for her PhD research, and I wondered how 

we could identify the species from their original descriptions to see how 

closely the DNA “barcodes” would match what we think we have 

in our collection. 

My one highlight thus far has been receiving a “Gallery of 

Legends” award from the World Acrobatics Society in Las Vegas 

in early September.  This adds to Hall of Fame recognitions in 

both gymnastics and acrobatics for my contributions over the 

years as a journalist, judge, technical official, organization 

officer, etc.  You will probably recall some of my past news-letter 

contributions remarking on those activities over 50+ years.  

I look forward to hearing from the rest of you and your activities. I 

set the deadline for mid-October as I head off to Oregon for a Western 

Region plant propagator’s society meeting and would like to get the 

newsletter out before then.  

Fraternally, 

Dick Criley 
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Pool at the Hilton Waikoloa hotel on the Big Island of Hawaii. 

 

 

My “Gallery of Legends” certificate from the World Acrobatics Society 

 

 



8 
 

 

 

Greetings to All, 
  
 Marita and I have been enjoying time with our seven year old Granddaughter Moxie who is now in first 
grade in Nacogdoches, Texas.. She and our daughter Shannon were with us in Bad Breisig, Germany 29 
May through 10 June. Then again for six weeks in July and August here in Wisconsin. Very special times 
at this stage of life. Our Son Frank and his wife Kate now in Austin are expecting a girl in late January.  
  
We leave for another Germany trip 15 - 27 October to attend.a 50th year anniversary celebration the 
German Red Cross is hosting for those who served on the Helgoland, a German Hospital ship that 
provided medical services for Vietnamese civilians in Saigon and Danang, Vietnam from 1966 through 
1972. Marita was the secretary for the Chief Doctor on the ship in Saigon 1966 - 1967.  
  
In the last few years I became involved with the Greene-Dreher Historical Society back in the area of 
Northeast Pennsylvania where I grew up. I had the opportunity to write some articles, contribute  
historical information, and provide financial support for the publication of a book,  "Mills On The 
Wallenpaupack" authored by Diane B.Smith. Four generations of our family were involved in the lumber 
industry in that area, and we owned the last operational stick mill until the Flood of 1955 forced its shut 
down. This has been an enjoyable and rewarding experience. More so than the master's thesis I had to 
write at Cornell. 
  
Wishing everyone good health in the coming year. 
  
Fraternally, 
  
Frank 
  
  
Note 16 August right now won't work for us. We expect to be back in June or July for high school and 
family reunions. 

Dear Brothers,          October 2, 

2017 

October already!  Fall, the changing weather, the colored leaves of Central Pennsylvania – and of course 

FOOTBALL are a warm memory this time of year. There’s snow on Pikes Peak and the Continental Divide 

so excitement is mounting in the ski community. 

2017 for me can generally be described by one word – “moving!”  After two and a half years since 

Sharon’s death I finally disposed of, mostly to the girls, the majority of the furniture, family artwork and 

household effects and packed to move from the beautiful home God provided us when we moved to 

Colorado down more into town (same zip code) in a much smaller townhouse.  We loved that house 

from the moment we first saw it (which Sharon quickly made into our home), the yard, trees and relaxed 

setting which enabled us to have riotous family gatherings and guests from several states and countries.  

But without the hostess our clientele gradually evaporated and it was too expensive and too much work 

for me.  I discovered that my love of maintenance both in and out was built around my desire to provide 

a home for her, our family and our guests, a place where she could exercise her hostessing and love of 

beauty and order.  We gradually learned to grow a lawn and flowers in a far different ecology than we 

were used to.  I never could master vegetables, though, as the squirrels and magpies ate the harvest 

well before we could. 
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Within another two and a half months we moved our REI offices from the spacious area we had used for 

years to one nearly 1/3 the size due to reduction in office staff but mainly finances.  It was simply too 

expensive.  So it’s learning how to get along in closer quarters which shouldn’t hurt us at all but does 

take considerable adjustment and inefficiencies. 

Our four girls are all facing significant health issues generally related to auto immune issues.  Sharon and 

I found a few years ago that we both had a genetic defect that affected us and so is almost certainly 

passed on to the girls although they have not been tested.  I am deeply impressed with their 

perseverance and godly spirits and with the three husbands as they face the challenges together.  

Sharon poured her life into the girls while in our home and then continued to pray consistently 

afterward.  They chose their husbands well and are living out what they learned.  I am a very blessed 

man, for which I give God all the credit. 

My sister Barb had shoulder reconstruction a few years ago due to a bicycle accident.  Last week she 

was doing housework and the shoulder started to ache a bit, at which she was not surprised and 

assumed it would work itself out.  But it got so painful that she thought she would go to the OR for at 

least some pain meds that might help. She drove herself over, went in and was whisked into the OR for 

two stents in her heart.  Apparently no big deal.  She was home Saturday AM and disappointed to not 

get to The Game.  Next home game she’s determined. 

Although our office staff at REI is smaller the national works are booming.  It was 25 years ago June that 

the work in Vietnam was launched by REI’s founder, Doug Sparks.  The objective was to develop leaders 

in the strategic sectors of Vietnam who would then lead the way to develop their own nation.  It began 

with the medical sector and English development.  There are trained leaders now in several disciplines 

of medicine, business, English education,  a possible tourism component and social work.  There are 

Vietnamese doctors working in several countries in addition.  There is a summer program which sends 

American students to live and learn with and from national college students and our US professionals, 

sponsored by the U.S. government (mostly medicine and business), host Vietnamese doctors and 

business people for intensive training in their disciplines.  It’s been a thrilling process to be a part of, in 

many ways the fulfillments of dreams I had since Junior High school.  The work is spreading into Laos, 

and is small but thriving in Djibouti, Indonesia, Egypt and the M.E..  A medical team is set to open a work 

in Nepal shortly.  If the U.S. Government would break loose from the politics we would again be 

developing the medical sector there.  Sadly the veterinarian work, after struggling for several years 

looked like it was ready to finally take off after our trip in 2014, but the team leaders had to withdraw 

and there is no one who can take over.  I’m truly sad, for me it is the “death of a vision” that looked like 

it would make a real difference in animal health care and agricultural animal improvement. 

I look forward to hearing from and about you all.   

Fraternally, Chuck 
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Oct.5, 2017  

Dear Brothers, 

Most of you already know the biggest thing that happened to me since our last 

newsletter was a series of heart attacks the Saturday after thanksgiving last 

fall.  While I’d like to say that I’m over it, I’ve been advised by friends who have 

had this problem that I probably will never be quite the same again.  I don’t know 

why my heart attack came as such a surprise to me.  All my uncles died of heart 

attacks except the one who is still living.  As I was contemplating my situation 

early on I began to understand that I had already outlived my parents and I’m 

definitely “too old to die  young” as the old country song said.  Spending time 

wondering when, where, and how you might die is a waste of time.  I’m going to 

enjoy whatever time I have left with my family and friends and hope to still do a 

little good for someone.  

As for enjoying my time, in the past  4 months I’ve been able to see two of my 

granddaughters married, and in the past year one of Ginny’s granddaughters had a 

baby boy to add to our extended family.  Last summer we bought the other half of 

our lake cabin in central Minnesota from Ginny’s sister and have been able to 

enjoy fishing and boating on our little lake.  Our kids and their families also can 

enjoy the pleasures (and some problems) of owning vacation property on a small 

Minnesota lake.  

Our house is a split foyer which means we have lots of stairs to climb.  That’s not a 

problem, but as we get older we are thinking about moving to something more 

suited to our ages.  We have been looking for several years, but haven’t found 

anything we really want to move to.  I don’t think either of us are the retirement 

home type, and we hope to find something that we could stay in with a little 

outside help  for the rest of our lives.  We  have looked at a house that we would 

like, and if things work out we may have a new address next year.  

We still enjoy going to ISU football and basketball games.  Our youngest grandson 

graduated from high school this past spring, so we don’t have those activities to 

follow any more.  We are still going to both my Methodist Church and Ginny’s 

Lutheran Church and are active in both.  I am still active in my Kiwanis Club and 

work with the Kiwanis club for adults with handicaps. Ginny still is involved with 

several quilter groups in the area.  When I had my heart attack it threw a monkey 

wrench into our cowboy singing group so that we haven’t been doing that 
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since.  Just this week we got together for a practice with the hope of doing more of 

that in the future.  We still get requests from retirement groups, so I think we will 

find some of that in the future.  

We’re not sure when we would be able to get back to PA for another class 

reunion.  For one thing my high school class is also wanting to schedule another 

get together and I don’t think they will be at the same time, so we may have to 

choose.  If we can work it out, I sure would like to participate in another reunion of 

our class.  August is not the most convenient for us.  We are contemplating doing 

more driving to visit friends and family in the coming year.    

I’m looking forward to hearing from many of you through the newsletter.  I hope 

all of you are doing well (for our ages).     

Blessings to you all.  

Carl Anderson 

5712 Valley Rd 

Ames, IA 50014 

 

Linda & Herb Rothe  
 

Oct 7  

  
Wonderful weather we are having this Fall here in SE Pennsylvania.  Good time to be able to get 
out and around.  My wife, Linda, and I had a great luncheon with Eric Holm, Frank Resides, and 
their wives.  We tied up some loose ends, caught up with the news of our families, and solved 
many of the problems of the world.  Eric is world traveled and Frank is really up to date with 
Agriculture in Pennsylvania. 
 
After 40 years of service to the Floriculture profession, I have retired from being the 
Executive/Director of the Floral Delivery Associates of the Delaware Valley.  This has been a 
part-time job I had along with owning and operating the Rothe Florists in Philadelphia.  This 
delivery organization is a group of 50 florists from the Delaware Valley who each take a part of 
geography and deliver for all the members.  I initiated the organization 40 years ago with just 
two other florists and it has grown since then.  We service all of Philadelphia, the entire suburban 
area surrounding the city, and also part of South New Jersey.  It is quite a successful group of 
flower shops and financially beneficial to its members.  I shall miss this job but time marches on. 
 
My son, Herb III is now the owner/operator of Rothe Florists and is doing well on the original 
site of Germantown Avenue in Philadelphia.  He is the fourth generation owner of the business 
which is now in  business for 109 years at the same location. 
 
My other sons are happy and healthy in their areas of patent law (Chris) and computer science 
(Craig). 
 
Dick, thank you for your dedication to this newsletter and best of luck to you and all Brothers. 
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Herb Rothe 

Hello Brothers, 

 

I swear somebody stole a couple of months from the past year. This summer seemed especially short. I 

guess it's just a sign of advancing age. I think every year that goes by, I dread the coming of winter a little 

more. I can understand why a lot of senior citizens go to Florida. 

 

I keep pretty busy with woodturning and selling the bowls, lidded boxes, pens, etc. at the Blacksburg 

Farmers Market. I also sell the honey from my bees. They produced about 200 pounds and about 50 

pounds have been sold already. 

 

We didn't do much traveling this year, but in March we drove to the UNC campus for Match Day, the day 

when graduates from medical schools learn where they are going for their internships. Our grandson, 

Christopher, went to Iowa City, Iowa.  

 

I had a little “plumbing work” done in May. I was having angina pains for several months so I was 

scheduled for a heart catheterization. One artery was 90% blocked so a stent was inserted (my fourth). It 

sure made a big difference. If it weren't for stents, I’m sure I wouldn't be sitting here and writing this. The 

amazing part is that the surgery is relatively minor. The catheter was inserted in a small incision in my 

wrist and I went home the next morning. 

 

On a somewhat lighter note, in August we traveled to Pa. for a court hearing. The purpose was an attempt 

to have a cousin removed as executor of Nelda’ sister’s estate. He has been doing a lousy job and won't 

tell us anything that is being done. We were all ready for the hearing, but the judge asked the lawyers to 

attempt a compromise. The net result was that the heirs got some cash, but the executor was not removed 

and the property still needs to be sold. I could bore you with a lot more details, but will just finish with a 

word of advice: be very careful who you appoint as your power of attorney or executor of your will. 

 

Last December Nelda finally published her book. It is about her experiences with ALS back in the 1980’s.  

I did a lot of the editing on her original notes, but she hired a professional to put it into final shape. The 

title is “Can You Walk Yet?” and it is available from Amazon. 

 

Don’t forget to stop in if you come down I81 in southwest Virginia. We are at 3458 Cameo Lane, 

Blacksburg. I know your GPS can find us. Remember when we didn’t have those things? 

 

Fraternally, 

 

Glenn 

 

I think a reunion during Ag Progress Days is a good idea. I have been thinking about going for some time, 

but just never did it. It is on my calendar (although the 16th is a Thursday). 

=================================================================================== 
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Dear brothers, 

          The past year has gone by in a flash! We are well. My annual physical 2 weeks ago 

indicated all numbers were good. My doctor and I have grown old together. 

          We spent considerable time cleaning out a nearby house for a 90 year old friend from 

church. She moved abruptly to Oklahoma to be near her 92 year old husband who is in a VA 

facility. He was the cook on a navy ship in the Pacific theater during WW II. Estate sales are 

interesting, but challenging! I managed to fall climbing down from the crawl space (attic) which 

had no ladder. Boxes of papers I had thrown down cushioned my fall but I hit a bookcase with 

my hand and wound up with 10 stitches at the base of my thumb. Have noticed a significant 

deterioration in my balance this year. 

           I still work all the elections and continue to be the Republican precinct chair for our area. 

Yes, we did vote for President Trump and would do it again! (We would adjust some of his style 

if we could.) 

           Our 35 year old son has lived here off and on. He is battling Fibromyalgia and is much 

improved. He has started a support group. Between both of us, our home looks like a pharmacy. 

            One of the hardest things about aging is losing friends and family as they pass on. The 

pain is tempered for those who were Christians. Still remember my 91 year old mother-in-law 

lamenting that all her friends were gone. 

            To come to PA next Aug. would require a financial breakthrough which is possible, but 

TX to PA for one day?  

 

Fraternally, 

Ted 

10/10/2017 

         1045 S. Wesley Avenue 

         Oak Park, IL  60304 

         October 10, 2017 

 

Dear Brothers and Sister, 

 

Fifty-five years and counting since our graduation.  If we hold a meeting during Ag Progress 

Days at Penn State, I would hope to attend.  For now I will fill you in on the “interesting times” 

of the past year. 

 

Linda and I still have our large two-flat home where we live with our daughter Laura.  We 

continue to house international students from Africa, Asia, Europe, and the Middle East.  Linda 

started working for our local dentist on a part-time basis after someone moved away, and I 

continued seasonal work for Michigan growers who bring their fruit and vegetables to our 

excellent Farmers' Market.  Mostly I take my comp in food, and it's always top quality.  My main 

job is sorting berries until mid-October, when the grower brings many varieties of apples I never 

saw at in the Hort Department judging class and contest.  The combination of legacy, standard 

commercial, and new introductions from various countries keeps me learning so I can serve our 

customers.  Walt the grower is the same age as me, but started farming out of high school and 

kept adding to his acreage.  I enjoy the work. 
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Last November Linda and I drove through the southeast to visit relatives and friends on our way 

to and from Miami where we loaded our car with some of Leanne's stuff as her job was moving 

her from Miami (where the university campus had a near miss by a hurricane) to Chicago.  She 

helps to orient international students as a staffer for UIC Global.  Her focus is state-sponsored 

students (Arabic speakers).  She moved recently to a Chicago apartment by Lake Michigan.  

Laura is finishing her M.A. in Higher Education Administration locally while living with us and 

working as nanny for an Oak Park family (which will help her to graduate debt free).  Soon we 

will see her inducted into an honorary society.  In December she will finish her internship and 

final requirements and then graduate. 

 

The previous two years we had major hurdles with Linda's breast cancer and a flood that affected 

most of the house.  This year I had tests and diagnoses which led to 43 sessions of radiation 

therapy for prostate cancer and then cataract surgery for both eyes.  Great results so far; not a 

minute of pain.  Some pain, though, as I let a second floor bathtub overflow.  We needed some 

restoration work. 

 

Part of our recovery from cancer was aided by the Livestrong program at a local Y.  After the 

formal program we continued Y membership to exercise a few times a week together.  But much 

of the summer my exercise was not at the Y but carrying dozens of boxes of books from our 

storage area under the front porch to the detached garage at the back of our lot.  We sorted and 

donated 240 boxes to a carefully selected number of individuals and organizations.  It took some 

years, and push from family, to get me into this massive distribution of thousands of books; 

maybe 60 per cent of my total holdings.  Now I'm glad I did so much and am anticipating more 

downsizing the coming year. 

 

Attendance at church, community volunteer opps, and musical events take a lot of our time.  A 

few disabled friends appreciate our support.  Increasingly people move away, or into assisted 

care, or hospice situations, or depart this world.  I especially miss a friend who for many years 

invited me to watch various sporting events with him on his cable TV.  Viewing Penn State 

football games alone this season is not so much fun despite the outstanding results.  Drop by if 

you're in Chicago area. 

 

Fraternally, 

Dick Reiter, Tel. 708-383-2085 

 

Alice Reimer-McKee sent me a few notes earlier this year.  In March, son Andy, who was diagnosed with 
a brain tumor, was moved into an assisted living facility; by July it was hospice. He was still doing some 
work.  In July Alice was due for gall bladder surgery.   I’ve had no further news since then. 

 

 


